SDCA Membership Meeting 5/19/2016

|. Call to Order
19:10 at the Thurgood Marshall Center

Present: Radee, Podgornik, Rotz, Page

A quorum was determined to be present.

ll. Approval of Minutes

All outstanding general meeting minutes were approved by acclamation.

I1l. Treasurer

Treasurer Guy Podgornik gave the Treasurer’s report, available to members upon request, which included the
receipt of membership dues from members.

IV. ABRA Committee

Garden District

Guy volunteered to go to the Roll Call vote on 5/16. At the Roll Call hearing, ABRA notified him that they were
dismissing our protest because notice of the meeting was not delivered to them in a timely matter. Joan has
submitted an objection to ABRA's action.

ANC1B is also protesting. ANC1B Commissioner John Green is disappointed that SDCA was dismissed.
Currently they are 12AM/1AM/2AM and they are asking for 1:30AM/2:30AM.

1B ABRA Renewals

Masa 14 and El Centro are also up for renewal. ANC 1B also protested, and Joan says we should contact
John Green to participate.

V. Design and Development Committee

Parking Redux
There was a discussion on the RPP signage in SDCA’s boundaries.

VII. Other Business

Visitor Parking Permit Survey

The membership discussed the Visitor Parking Permit online survey that was distributed by DDOT. Two items
that the survey asked for rating are (1) how much the city should charge for these permits and (2) whether or
not enforcement is effective.

DC Camera Program

We are happy to report that DC is giving grants to residents and businesses to purchase security cameras for
use to protect their property. Details and application are at
http://ovsjg.dc.gov/service/private-security-camera-system-incentive-program



http://ovsjg.dc.gov/service/private-security-camera-system-incentive-program

The summary is that the city will provide up to $200 per camera/$500 per residential address in select PSAs. In
SDCA's boundaries, that means PSA 305 which is any address on the east side of 14th St NW.

Membership Renewal Letter

Soochon and Joan wrote a membership renewal letter and shared it with the attendees for comments. It is
intended to be mailed to former SDCA members to try to get them to renew their memberships. As part of the
feedback, we will also circulate a digital version to every block listserv in order maximize coverage.

X. Adjournment
19:40

We adjourn for the summer and will be back in September.



